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Volvo Car U.S. LLC: Statement on Aftermarket Parts

Aftermarket Parts Utilization: Volvo Car USA does not approve of the use of aftermarket
replacement parts. All the parts in a Volvo vehicle are responsible for specific functions. Genuine
Volvo parts have been optimized for safety, structural integrity and fit. Aftermarket parts are not
subjected to the same testing and requirements and may not be manufactured to the same
standards. Thus, using aftermarket parts may compromise the vehicle’s performance and safety,
placing passengers at risk.

Aftermarket parts (like bumpers, shocks, reinforcements, headlights, supports,
fenders, hoods, suspension and unibody components) may interfere with the
functionality of vehicle crumple zones, Supplemental Restraint Systems and
drivetrain. It is also undetermined whether or not the aftermarket parts being
installed meet Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standards. Use of aftermarket parts
can affect vehicle warranty, if the parts cause failures to other systems directly or
indirectly.

Third party or non-Volvo components may lead to system or component errors which can have
an adverse effect on certain safety or collision avoidance systems.

Using only genuine Volvo parts will help ensure vehicle safety, performance and residual value.

Volvo genuine parts are designed and manufactured to exacting specifications to help maximize
safety, performance and reliability.

All Volvo exterior paneling, glass, unibody components, drivetrain, electronics, suspension SRS
and steering components are essential to safe control of the vehicle. These parts are designed to
work with other vehicle components to help keep occupants safe in an accident.

In the event of a collision, Volvo Car USA recommends that all repairs are performed by a Volvo
Certified Technician through a Volvo Certified Collision Center using only genuine Volvo Car
parts.

Always refer to Volvo Information and Diagnostics for Aftersales (VIDA) for the latest technical
guidelines.



